
 

 

Dear Parents, 

I was very proud of these Litter Heroes when I learned that they had spent 
time on their weekend cleaning up their community.  What a wonderful exam-
ple they set to others as they shared their story at Assembly on Monday. 

On Thursday we welcomed Amanda Morning and Jeremy Grant from Defence 
Children’s Services HQ to conduct the MOD Safety, Health, Environment 
and Fire (SHEF) audit. We are pleased to report that across all aspects of 

the report AFNORTH was in compliance with some exemplary practice noted. 

This week Miss Robertson and Mrs Eaton Bell participated in cross school 
standardisation for Year 2 and Year 6. Sharing and discussing children’s work 
supports teacher assessment judgements. On this occasion the group were 

joined by teachers from schools in England providing an opportunity to com-
pare their pupils’ writing 
with pupils in England.  

A busy week ahead with 
Easter Bonnets, Easter 
Eggs, Waxworks and 
Spring Hunts. We hope 
many of you will be able to 

come along to the activi-
ties where you have been 
invited to join the class. 

Have a lovely 

weekend 

AFNORTH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL 

British Section       
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March 

20 Easter Egg Competition 
 Entries Due 

21  Sunbeams to Year 2  
 Easter Bonnet Singalong 

21 1300 Year 3 invite parents 
 to join them making fossils. 

21  1400 Year 6 invite their 
 parents to Waxworks 

22  1000 Y4-5 invite parents 
 to Easter Maths and 
 Spring Hunt. 

March 25-April 5                   
SCHOOL CLOSED 

April 

17 1400 Dismissal 

23  Children’s/ Culture Day 

26-27 Seussical the Musical 

May 

13-16 Y6 National Assessments 

 Eliza, Erdem A., Hamish, Rosie, Thue, Grace, James J, 

 Mete, Hazel, James B., John, Joris, Logan, Oscar, Lexi, 

 Charles, Fernando, Freya 

Attendance This Week 

Whole School 95% 

Reception 93% 

Year 1 96% 

Year 2 94% 

Year 3 96% 

Year 4-5 95% 

Year 6 95% 

Litter 

Heroes 



 

Thursday 21st March, 

Sunbeams, Reception, Year 1 and 2 will join with the US and 
CDN classes for an Easter Singalong where we hope the Easter 
Bunny will make an appearance! 

We encourage all the children to wear their special Easter Bonnet 
which they can create at home. 

Sunbeams/Reception parents are invited to a “Stay and Make” 
session during that week where the children can create their bon-
net. 

 



PTO are excited to host our first Read-a-thon in the month of 
March! Your child should be bringing home a signup flyer with 
their classroom code, if not follow this link instead: https://
www.read-a-thon.com/readers/r/323738393930 

The PTO will receive 80% of the funds raised, and 100% of 
that goes back to our students and school! 

If you have questions, reach out to us at afnorth.is.es.pto@gmail.com 

 

Reading is a passport 

to countless adventures 

Year 4-5 

are doing 

fantastic! 

https://www.read-a-thon.com/readers/r/323738393930?fbclid=IwAR0sUnfNT5lXLwVxIxkwBwWBoJsYl1gUCeIzWHd8-ub9knsLI2BXB09w24w
https://www.read-a-thon.com/readers/r/323738393930?fbclid=IwAR0sUnfNT5lXLwVxIxkwBwWBoJsYl1gUCeIzWHd8-ub9knsLI2BXB09w24w


One of the prime areas of learning in Early Years is to develop our 

communication and language skills. The ability to speak and listen 

to others and to contribute to the learning is the foundation of any 

sort of learning and a vital part of our daily sessions. We develop 

this in lots of different ways, but most of all we build this skill when 

we play, sharing conversations whilst we explore our favourite toys! 

Our Super Sunbeams have been working very hard on explaining 

our ideas and thoughts to others and ensuring they understand. We 

extended this understanding even further during our Thinking 

Thursday sessions to ask questions starting with 'why, where, what 

and how'.  

Sunbeams 



Reception Reception Class has been finding out about Easter traditions 

in Europe. They have hidden plastic eggs for their friends to 

find, collected eggs in Easter baskets, made dough gardens, 

found Easter pictures to colour and read clues left by the 

Easter Bunny to find a golden egg.   



Year 1 have enjoyed another busy week. They began by writing their innovated 

versions of the Gruffalo story. It was wonderful looking at how much progress 

they have all made with their writing so far this year. In Maths we have been 

exploring volume and capacity - a great topic to explore at bath time with a 

variety of containers! The children have learnt the story 'We're going on a Bear 

hunt' and begun making our own class story 'We're going on an (Easter) Bunny 

hunt'! At forest school we enjoyed the sunshine and spent some time listening 

to see what we could hear - there were many birds. We ended the week with a 

visit from Dr Tiffany who is a dentist and helped us all learn about looking after 

our teeth.  

Year 1 



Year 3 
There was great excitement on Wednesday as on our way to Forest School, we 

spotted a toad! it created an extraordinary amount of chat, about where it had 

come from and where it may be going.  Once we got to Forest School we were 

looking for different types of soils and rocks we could find.          

In English, we finished our story starter for our Stone Troll story.  In Maths, we 

have been focusing on our 3s, 4s, and 8 times tables. For science we investigated 

different types of soils and have begun to code using scratch in computing.   



" In coding, we are using the Scratch program and we had a 
challenge to make a Maths quiz with times tables questions. 
We need to have a backdrop, sprite, sound and questions. It 
was a little bit hard at first because some of us were using it 
for the first time.  After we explored it more, it got easier.  It is 
a fun challenge! 

In English, we have read our new model text story - The King 
of the Fishes.  We found out the meanings of some tricky 
words in sentences e.g. the waves stilled, silvery voice, winter 
winds whip through the house. We also learned new vocabulary 
about the different parts of a river and are creating collage 
posters to show the information.  Look out in our next news to 
see our colourful, interesting posters!"     
    reported by Jan and Michal 



Year 6 have come to the end of their biography writing unit and can be seen 
here in the photographs making their final copies in their best presentation, 
after editing and assessing with their peers. These will then form part of their 
presentations for their 'waxworks, living museum'  next week which Year 6 
parents are invited to attend. The children have been really motivated to 
complete these to a very high standard and are excited about the prospect of 
sharing next week. Well done, Year 6!  

Year 6 

"The English curriculum needs to provide opportunities for pupils to write frequently for a range 

of purposes and audiences. Pupils also need to be taught how to plan, draft and revise their 

work, to reflect on the choices they make as writers, and to draw on the increasingly complex 

models they study and encounter in their reading."  

(Extract from: 'Telling The Story: English Education Subject Report, March 2024)  



We celebrated British Science week by exploring the topic of light with 
some fun and interesting investigations! This included how light travels 
from a light source to how light enters the eye!  

Year 6 



Linked to the book “Have You Filled a Bucket Today?” by Carol McCloud 
our Bucket Filler Award recognises positive behaviours e.g. kindness, re-
spect, responsibility, resilience as well as hard work and achievement. 

Everyone carries an invisible bucket that holds our good thoughts and 
feelings. When our buckets are full, we feel happy and when our buckets 
are empty, we feel sad. 

Our actions and words can either fill a bucket or dip into it. We fill 
buckets when we do and say things that are kind,  considerate, caring, 
and respectful. But if we are inconsiderate or disrespectful, we dip into 
buckets and remove those good feelings.  

Click here for the story. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9TS7SyJN__s


 



Looking for suggestions for 

your child’s lunchbox… 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-

lunchboxes  

LUNCH 
Please note the price for lunch is €3.75 

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes




Defence Children Services 
Building 183 
Trenchard Lines  
UPAVON 
Pewsey 
SN9 6BE 

 
Tel: 01980 618710 
E-mail: RC-DCS-HQ-Mailbox@mod.gov.uk 

 
 

Monday 4
th
 March 2024 

Dear Parent/Carers, 

Absence During Term Time  

I am writing to introduce myself as your Education Welfare Officer for Defence Children’s Services. My role is to support 

schools, pupils, and parents to ensure attendance is maximised in school. I offer informal support to Service Personnel 

and entitled MOD civilians who have been identified as requiring early intervention. 

The role of The Education Welfare Officer is to replicate where practicably possible the formal Education Welfare       

Process for children and young people who have been identified as Persistent Absentees (below 90% as outlined by The 

Department for Education). However, we are fully aware that being part of the MOD can have its challenges for families 

especially due to living overseas. 

We understand that there may be occasions when a child might be absent from school – for example, if unwell. We also 

understand on occasions there may be compassionate or exceptional circumstances for an absence to be authorised 

such as Post Operational Leave. However, we request other absences should be kept to a minimum and parents should 

avoid taking children out of school during term-time to go on a holiday. 

Please also refer to your child’s school attendance policy along with JSP 342 Education of Service Children & young 

people and JSP 760 Tri-Service Regulations for Leave and Other Types of Absence. 

Please be aware if the absence request is not authorised by the school and the absence is still taken, this will remain 

unauthorised. If leave is granted but your child remains absent for longer than agreed, then this extra time will be record-

ed as an unauthorised absence.  

If leave of absence is taken and children are off school further for additional reasons this also impacts attendance. The 

diagram below highlights for you lost learning from absences over an academic year. Please be aware if your child’s   

attendance is below 90%, they may fall under the radar of the Education Welfare Officer who supports school with their 

military family’s attendance matters. As per the DfE the guidance outlines attendance between 96 – 100% is deemed as 

good. 90% attendance may sound good however over your child’s academic career this equates to a year and a half of 

lost learning.  

I understand this can be confusing and the Education Welfare Team is here to support and help navigate you as a family 

through your child’s learning journey with all attendance related matters and can offer both formal and informal support.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me directly for advice or guidance on the email below or contact The Education Welfare 

Team group mailbox: RC-DCS-HQ-WSW@mod.gov.uk 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Yours Sincerely 

J Kelly 

Jane Kelly | Education Welfare Officer (ROW) 

Email: jane.kelly239@mod.gov.uk 

Direct line: +443001616669 

Group email: RC-DCS-HQ-WSW@mod.gov.uk 

Attendance Days absent Lost learning 

hours 

100% 0 0 

98% 4 20 

96% 7.5 37.5 

94% 11 55 

92% 15 75 

90% 19 95 

86% 28 140 

80% 39 195 

mailto:RC-DCS-HQ-Mailbox@mod.gov.uk
mailto:RC-DCS-HQ-WSW@mod.gov.uk
mailto:jane.kelly239@mod.gov.uk
mailto:RC-DCS-HQ-WSW@mod.gov.uk


It is really important that we work together to do all we can to prioritise children’s attendance at 

school so that they can enjoy their learning and socialising with their peers. The profile of attend-

ance is a key priority for schools and as school has returned to normal following Covid restrictions we 

have been instructed to adhere strictly to school policy. 
 

Our attendance target is 96%.  To achieve this a child should have less than 7 days ab-

sence across the school year. Our current whole school attendance is 95.42%.  

 

 

Leave in Term Time 

We recognise the challenges our parents face when living overseas. However, regular attendance at school is 

vital in helping children to achieve their full potential and get the best possible start in life. 

Authorised and Unauthorised Absence  

Headteachers may not grant leave of absence to pupils during term time unless they consider there to be 

‘exceptional circumstances’. Examples of ‘exceptional circumstances’ include:  

a. bereavement or serious illness of relatives.  

b. medical needs where treatment is required in the Home Country.  

c. where delivery of the Defence Mission by service parents employed in specific roles impacts on the ability 

to observe standard leave patterns. 

The school considers each application for term-time absence individually, taking into account the specific 

facts, circumstances, current attendance figure, and relevant context behind the request. The headteacher 

may choose to discuss a request with their local Assistant Chief Education Officer (ACEO); however, a leave 

of absence is granted entirely at the headteacher’s discretion.  

Valid reasons for authorised absence include: 

a. Illness and medical/dental appointments.  

b. Religious observance – where the day is exclusively set apart for religious observance by the religious body 

to which the pupil’s parents belong.  

c. Post Operational Leave.  

Reporting Absence 

Unplanned Absence e.g. your child is unable to attend due to ill health  

Parents must notify the school on the first day of an unplanned absence by 0900 or as soon as practically pos-

sible. Parents should email british.office@afnorth-is.com or call 045 5278241 to report an unplanned absence. 

Absence due to illness will be authorised unless the school has a genuine concern about the authenticity of the 

illness. If the authenticity of the illness is in doubt, the school may ask parents to provide medical evidence, 

such as a doctor’s note, appointment card or other appropriate form of evidence.  



LABEL LABEL LABEL 

 

Please assist us in preventing items being lost or 

misplaced by labelling your child’s belongings 

e.g. items of clothing, footwear, bags, 

packed lunch boxes/

containers.  Please also im-

press on your child that they 

NO NUTS 

We have a number of children with 

a nut allergy and we therefore ask for 

no nuts or products containing nuts to 

be brought into the school. Thank you 

for your cooperation.  

END OF THE DAY CHANGES 

If you are making changes to your child’s routine e.g. Parent 
Pick Up rather than the bus we request that these changes 

are sent via email to: 

TO: british.office@afnorth-is.com 

CC: class teacher 

CC: firstname.lastname@afnorth-is.com (teacher) 

These changes should be made before 1000 

REMINDERS 

PE SHOES (Y2-Y6) 

Please ensure your child has a separate 

pair of shoes for PE/Gym lessons with 

Coach Guest. Shoes should 

have non-marking soles. 

WATER BOTTLES 

Children are encouraged to bring a filled 

water bottle to school every day and to 

keep hydrated during lessons.  The children 

have access to chilled water fountains to 

top up their bottles.  Children should take their bot-

tle home each night to be washed.  permitted.  Cans 

and bottles of carbonated drinks, including energy 

drinks, are not permitted in school. 

PERSONAL ITEMS 

Children should NOT be bringing any-

thing to school other than essential 

items or requested by the teacher to 

support their learning. Please ensure 

unnecessary items do not slip into 

bags e.g. toys, pokemon cards. 

Reception –Year6  

School Day 0900-1530 

Drop off from 0845.   

Please note there is no supervision 
prior to this time. 

Pick Up at Main Gate 

Reception/Year 1 1525  Year 2-6 1530 

Sunbeams  

Session 0900-1200 

Drop off from 0855  Pick up at 1200 

Location for Drop Off and Pick Up is at the Flagpoles.  

During periods of inclement weather please wait inside the 
main entrance (in the well area under the stairs or when this 
area is in use please wait outside the British Office). Staff 
will collect/deliver the children to you. There is no need to 

sign in 

EDC Pick Up 1500 or 1525-Children will be brought to the 
gate.  

Times and locations are related to supervision and to avoid       
congestion outside of Sunbeams.  

Parent Drop Off and Pick Up Times 



Autumn Term 

August 21 School Opens 

September 6 1400 Dismissal 

September 18 STAFF DAY-NO SCHOOL for Children 

October 23 to October 27 SCHOOL CLOSED 

October 30 School Opens 

November 1-2 1230 Dismissals (Parent Conferences) 

November 29 STAFF DAY NO SCHOOL for Children 

December 22-January 5 SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

Spring Term 

January 8 School Opens 

January 24 1400 Dismissal 

January 29 STAFF DAY-NO SCHOOL for Children 

February 12-February 16 SCHOOL CLOSED 

February 19 School Opens 

March 25-April 5 SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

Summer Term 

April 8 School Opens 

April 17 1400 Dismissal 

May 9 STAFF DAY NO SCHOOL for Children 

May 20 SCHOOL CLOSED 

June 21 LAST DAY 1230 Dismissal 


